
  
 

 ULYSSES CITY COUNCIL 
REGULAR SESSION 
December 14, 2022 

 
PRESENT: 

 Council President:  Ken Warner  
 

 
Council Members Present:    John Duran,  Caleb Woods, Terry Mass  
              Sam Guy, and Mark Diaz  
 
 
Staff Present:  Sarah Britton  
     
   
     
Visitors:   Justin Hall 
    
   
   
Council President Ken Warner called the meeting to order at 5:00p.m. 

                                      
      The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Council President Ken Warner. 
 

                                                 Council Member Duran  led the room in Opening Prayer. 
 

 
 
CONSENT AGENDA  
Motion by Council Member Duran, seconded by Council Member Diaz to approve the consent 
agenda. Council Members Maas, Guy, Warner, and Woods, voted yea. Those voting nay, none.  
Motion carried, 6 yeas.  Nays, none 
 
 
 
Visitors: 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
 
 
STAFF COMMENTS 
 
City Clerk Britton stated that Chamber Director Marieta Hauser handed out an invitation to Night 
Out in Topeka, and Marieta also wanted to remind the Council of Main Street Blaze on December 
15, 2022 starting at 7:00p.m.. 
 
 
 
COUNCIL MEMBER’S COMMENTS 
 
Council Member Woods stated that Economic Development Director Bob Dale visited with him 
about  a company that is interested in putting some housing on the block of Main Street that the 
city owns.  Woods also stated that Bob would like the councils opinion about housing options.  This 
company will be here on the December 28, 2022 council meeting. 
 



Council Member Woods thanked the staff for their hard work during these hard times. 
 
Council Member Guy stated that the city had a big loss with City Administrator Olson's passing, and 
he believes that we need to do a memorial for him. 
 
Council Member Duran wished everyone a Merry Christmas.  Duran also stated that losing City 
Administrator Olson is a big loss, but  believes that everything that  Olson put in motion we can 
continue. 
 
Council Member Diaz thanked Council Member Woods for the information that he gave them on the 
housing project, and he would help with whatever may be needed.  Diaz stated that new housing 
will be great for the city. 
 
Council Member Warner stated that once this company comes on the December 28, 2022  council 
meeting we should have more information.  Warner also thanked the employees for their work 
during these hard times, and thanked everyone that helped with the Christmas Party. 

 
 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

   Motion by Council Member Maas, seconded by Council Member Diaz to adjourn the    
   meeting at 5:22p.m.  Motion carried, 6 yeas.  Nays, none.   

 
 
 
_____Absent_________________   ____________________________ 
Mayor Tim McCauley   Council Member Mark Diaz 
 

                 
 
___________________________                   ____________________________ 
Terry Maas Council Member                            Council Member Kenneth Warner 

    
       
       
       
       __________________________               _______________________ ________                                         
       Council Member Sam Guy                Council Member John Duran 

 
 
 
_____________________________              ____________________________ 
Council Member Caleb Woods               City Clerk Sarah Britton    
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